
Minutes of the regular meeting of the Daggett County Commission/Redevelopment Agency Board held on Tuesday, July 17, 2018 in the Commissioner Chambers at the Daggett County Courthouse.  Commissioners Jack Lytle, Clyde Slaugh and Randy Asay were present.  Auditor/ Recorder Keri Pallesen, Attorney Niel Lund, Sheriff Erik Bailey and Clerk/Treasurer Brian Raymond were also present.  The meeting was called to order at 9:05 a.m. by Commissioner Lytle. 

Also present:  Chuck Bennington, Jesse Platt, Sgt. Travis Dupaix, plus Tessa and Tabitha Stewart
Old Business:  Commissioner Asay said he had been in Salt Lake and ran into Linda Gilmore and she was very complimentary of Tabitha Stewart’s effort on the BEAR grant, which the county received $18,000 in funding for this coming year.  Mr. Asay also introduced Jesse Platt the new full-time Maintenance person and he is already up and running.  Mr. Asay also mentioned that he met with the Dr. Laura Nelson of State Energy Office yesterday and they were helpful and provided steps for moving forward with the proposed Energy project, but cautioned that money is tight.  
Commissioner Lytle said the job Announcement for water and sewer needs to get posted and we need to get somebody hired as Chris Collett has taken a new position with Utah Highway Patrol.  Commissioner Lytle thanked Commissioner Asay for his work on the lights in the courthouse.
Citizen Comments:  No citizen comments were given.
Approve Minutes:  Minutes of the July 3, 2018 Commission Meetings were available for review. Commissioner Asay made the motion to approve the Minutes for the July 3, 2018 Commission Meeting after deleting that Mayor Rogers was at the meeting as that was on June 12th.  Commissioner Slaugh seconded the motion and all were in favor.  
The Open Invoice Register was presented for review and approval:  The open invoice register of $11,238.49 was available from the Auditor Recorder’s Office.  Commissioner Slaugh made the motion to approve the invoice register of July 16, 2018 in the amount of $11,238.49 and Commissioner Asay seconded the motion after commenting that there were additional expenses for Dutch John on this invoice and that needs be handled.  All were in favor.  The motion carried.   

Correspondence:  Commissioner Lytle said there was correspondence from the State Finance Director regarding Mineral Lease Monies.  Special Service Districts need to be completely independent from the County and Auditor Recorder Keri Pallesen said that the Road District receives the money directly but they are audited by our auditors, so we may need to talk more about how they can be politically independent, so the County Attorney can help to make sure we are compliant.

Mr. Lytle also brought up that he received a notification of oil and gas leases that are going up for sale in December, including some in Daggett County-Phil Peco and Birch Creek. We can provide comments if we want.

Commission Calendar Review:  Commissioner Lytle started this during old business and continued it here.  Wednesday, July 18th at 6:00 pm is the hearing on the wind turbines.  Commissioner Asay may have a conflict with next week’s meeting due to a Tri County meeting on July 25th.  Commissioner Lytle said that the PRCA meeting is the evening of the 25th and CIB is August 2nd.  There is a stakeholders meeting in Duchesne with the BOR and representatives from a variety of groups on July 19th at 10 am regarding flows from the Dam.  We have the Public Hearings on the 25th at 9:30 am for the Subdivision and Rezone and abandonment at 11 am.

Weekly Budget Review:  There were no budget documents for review.  
Policy and Legislation Items from the Posted Agenda: 
Discussion and Consideration of Vehicle Leasing Options – Bob Hugo:  Commissioner Lytle turned the time over to Mr. Hugo and he explained that he is with The Bancorp Bank that is a corporate, commercial federal, municipal leasing bank.  They are a bank that is GSA qualified and State Contract qualified in all 50 states.  In Utah they have helped 26 cities and counties in Utah with their fleets to keep these organizations from spending too much on vehicles that depreciate so quickly.  They also work with a variety of agencies in Idaho around Bear Lake.  There are lots of options as they have lots of volume and can provide some significant savings.  The side by side could be included and also equipment for the Road Department.  Ambulances and Fire Trucks are also purchased through this program.  There was discussion that the Sheriff’s office could also benefit from this.  Paying the annual up front is the cheapest way to go and he stated he is always lower than state contract bids.  The bid can contain whatever vehicle you want and the options you want or need.  He would need the financials from 2017 and it expires every two years.  Rate is 4 to 4.3% and by doing annual up front payments it cuts out some of that interest cost.  Mr. Hugo said he just needs a contact to work with and then that person can work with the individual departments.  Commissioner Asay made the motion that we start the process to work with the Bancorp Bank and that Keri Pallesen is the county representative to look at the two county vehicles that are budgeted and work with the Sheriff’s department to see what options are out there.  Commissioner Slaugh seconded the motion and all were in favor.  The motion carried.
Keri Pallesen was asked about the job positions and the new lighting in her office and she responded to all those questions.  She said she would need to do some more research.  The new light in her office was pretty bright.
Discussion And Consideration Of Alcohol Permit For Trout Unlimited Single Fly Event:  Commissioner Slaugh said this is something we do every year for this event.  Commissioner Slaugh motioned to approve the single event alcohol permit for the Red Canyon Lodge for this event.  Commissioner Asay seconded the motion and all were in favor, so the motion carried.  The Fly In group is a separate group coming later and it is now going to be in the fall instead of the spring and they will be asking for our assistance again soon.
Discussion and Consideration of Facility Usage Requirements And Fees:  Mr. Raymond said he had heard there was a need for further discussion on this matter but he has no new information available to review.  Mr. Raymond felt that the application needs to be changed to note that camping is prohibited unless permitted.  It needs to be posted and Mr. Raymond could look into fees that others are charging.  There are rumors that Steinakers has been sold, so we need to check into that for the PRCA and Commissioner Slaugh said he would check into it.  Attorney Niel Lund said most of this is administrative except the fees.
Discussion and Consideration Of Signage On Class B Road By Blenda Larsen:  Commissioner Asay said Blenda Larsen has stated that the roads were dedicated to the County, but Commissioner Slaugh wasn’t sure about that and said he would check into it.  Mrs. Larsen stated she was willing to pay for signs to get it posted.  New signs would need to be approved by the Commission.  Commissioner Asay thought Kym Slagowski had told her that it was on the County system map.  More research needs to be done, so Commissioner Slaugh said he would check into it.
Discussion and Consideration Of Signage And Speed On The Brown’s Park Road/Willow Creek Portion:  Commissioner Lytle said that he had to disclose that this is his in-laws that are requesting a 25 speed limit as they have black cows on black pavement and it’s a concern due to the hills and water holes.  There also needs to be better signage.  Mr. Lund said that the last time we changed speed limits we did it by ordinance, but did that happen once the paving was done?  Commissioner Asay motioned to keep that area at 25 mph and sign it.  Commissioner Slaugh seconded the motion and all were in favor, so the motion carried.
Commissioner Lytle asked the Sheriff if he needed a closed session and he thought it would be good.  Commissioner Asay made a motion to go in into closed session for personnel issues and litigation and in and out of Redevelopment Agency.  Roll Call vote was taken and Commissioner Asay voted Aye, Commissioner Slaugh voted Aye and Commissioner Lytle voted Aye so all were in favor and the Commission went into closed session at 10:35 am.   Commissioner Slaugh made a motion to go out of closed and Commissioner Asay seconded the motion.  A Roll Call vote was taken and Commissioner Lytle voted Aye, Commissioner Slaugh voted Aye and Commissioner Asay voted Aye so all were in favor and the Closed Session was ended at  11:10 am
Commissioner Slaugh made the motion to adjourn at 11:11 am. 
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